Dear Rebekah.

My name is Mark Simmons.

My address is:

Aldsworth

Ferris court

Hook norton road

Sibford ferris

Ox155qr

I would like to register a complaint with regards to the planning application submitted above.

One of the reasons i invested in my property is to live in the country side and enjoy stepping out of my house and looking out across the rolling fields of the Cotswolds. I was lead to believe that we were now in an area that could no longer be built on. This is an exclusive rural area and is reflected in the property value and the people who live here.

I have other concerns about this. In the recent years we have had problems with the drains/ sewage systems flooding and indeed our neiboughs at one point have had sewage floating around in their garden. The drainage system in this village is very old and not built to take the capacity or loading that it currently experiences. I am concerned that the drainage systems will not cope with anymore loading that these new builds will bring with them.

Parking has also been a major problem. I know that the application suggests off road parking, however  in recent years as local families have expanded I now see an increase of people parking in the Hook norton road outside our house. This has lead to vehicles using our drive way to pass each other and has resulted in all the kerb stones becoming dislodged. I am afraid that more housing is only going to increase this problem. It is only a matter of time before their is an accident in the road. I myself have had numerous near misses from cars as I try to exit my property as a result of the road becoming one lane.

Regards.

Mark

